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July 28, 2022 
 

Mr. Will Ownby 
Environmental Manager 
Gerdau AmeriSteel U.S. Inc. 
Jackson Tennessee Steel Mill 
P.O. Box 10848 
Jackson, TN  38308 
 

Reference Number: 57-0189-02  

 

Dear Mr. Ownby:  

 

The Tennessee Division of Air Pollution Control has received the quarterly report of daily 

visible emissions evaluations (VEEs) conducted for the Gerdau AmeriSteel – Jackson Tennessee 

Steel Mill. This report was submitted in conformance with Condition E5-2 of the currently effective 

permit (Title V permit No. 574449) for the facility.  The submitted report addressed data for the 

first and second quarters of 2022. 

The Division’s Compliance Validation Program has reviewed the VEE reports. Based on this 

review, the Division considers the reports technically correct and acceptable for a determination 

of compliance. 

The reports indicated that the minimum number of daily VEEs or greater were recorded for 

each monitored emission point for both quarters of data addressed by this letter.  In addition, 

there were no time periods of excess emissions reported from any of the three monitored 

emission points, therefore the company has met the requirements outlined in Title V permit No. 

574449. 

Should you have any questions concerning the evaluation of this report, please contact 

either Garrett Ammons at (615) 687-7076 or me at (615) 687-7037. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Bryan Parker 
Environmental Manager 
Compliance Validation Program 
Tennessee Division of Air Pollution Control 

 

 

 


